
  

  

Greetings! 
 

 

Aging in Place—With Smart 
Technology 
 
Aging in Place is a concept with a wide range of 
challenges and potential complications that 

individuals may face. Not only are there physical matters to concern yourself 
with—such as stairs, lighting or other home modifications-- but there are 
smaller things to consider as well. 
 
Have you ever spent 5 minutes looking for your keys, only to find them in your 
coat pocket or on the counter? I have. Have you ever forgotten to do something, 
like take your medication, because you’re so busy with other things? I have. 
Have you ever misplaced your phone while it was on silent? Again, I have. 
These are common place annoyances that can happen to anyone, or at any age-- 
but for someone trying to age in place, these minor annoyances can become 
rather troublesome. 
  
SSSF has recently endeavored to solve some of these common place issues, and 
we believe we may have one viable solution! With our encouragement a few of 
our Full Circle America clients have given the Amazon Dot a go, and they claim 
it has helped a lot! An Amazon Dot is a small hockey puck-sized computer that 
you can speak to. The program she runs is called "Alexa". And boy, is she 
talented!  
 
One Full Circle America member uses his Amazon Dot to hear the news, music, 
and even play ‘riddle me this’ games to keep his mind sharp. We even have his 
daily medication reminders set to be announced—and just in case he doesn’t 
hear it, his kitchen light will turn red at the same time! 
 
As noted above, Alexa can be set to give daily reminders for medication. She 
can read to you, and keep a current shopping list for you as well. With a proper 
setup, you can even have her turn lights on and off at set times or whenever you 

 

 

 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001rLrbYzFbqOBsaq5NaVEHKlTIMXa9QUzfPxt-1Q5maVwY9-4i2Pz6V_klLnIpjMFKkVLCKl9TyI_GQwJV3DpxuD8g85R77DCvbNt1jUGrLZXainSAbVhIlYHD22cgW5IgzoB3LoxI-s-2gGFKV1hqrB3C86XbzxSnYRblwNpZs-I=&c=07z0r08ksgA9fnZS8yhRoFjacRrFsluxH5u23cA8gcRjOIVUM4DmGQ==&ch=lKskwOPG5RbyYySAvv_rohcbVch7HdRuvjxEhq9WrGdl56drJb9yJQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001rLrbYzFbqOBsaq5NaVEHKlTIMXa9QUzfPxt-1Q5maVwY9-4i2Pz6V_klLnIpjMFKkVLCKl9TyI_GQwJV3DpxuD8g85R77DCvbNt1jUGrLZXainSAbVhIlYHD22cgW5IgzoB3LoxI-s-2gGFKV1hqrB3C86XbzxSnYRblwNpZs-I=&c=07z0r08ksgA9fnZS8yhRoFjacRrFsluxH5u23cA8gcRjOIVUM4DmGQ==&ch=lKskwOPG5RbyYySAvv_rohcbVch7HdRuvjxEhq9WrGdl56drJb9yJQ==


ask. A couple can use two of them as intercoms throughout the home—and they 
can also be used as a hands free ‘phone’ to call 911 or trusted contacts. Alexa 
can even lock your doors for you and set the thermostat! And yes, if you 
misplace your keys or phone she can help locate them as well, even if your 
phone was on silent. 
 
Our Amazon Dots have been installed into 6 homes since January of this year. 
We continue to test the technology at this point in time, but one thing is very 
clear; Smart Technology certainly helps with Aging in Place.  
 

by Jennette Cabibi, Full Circle America Coordinator 
 
 

 

• Some people think that allowing help in their home like Full Circle America might 
also take their independence. Full Circle America doesn't take your independence, 

it supports it! 
 

  

2018 DONORS' 
CORNER 

 

 

 

 

 

We celebrate and honor our donors for their continued commitment to the 
mission of SSSF, "empowering seniors to age at home". We thank you for 
making it possible for us to help current older citizens to age at home 
successfully and to continue our work to transform eldercare through Full 
Circle America.  
 
Our donors for 2018 include: 
 
Grand Benefactors: Donations from individuals and organizations totaling 
$5000 and above: Compass Care Network, McDonald Foundation, Marcia 
Weber and James Flaws 
  
Benefactors: Donations from individuals and organizations totaling $1500 or 
more: James Kirk, Thomas Snow and Karen Meriwether, Linda M. Tetor 
  
Patrons: Donations from individuals and organizations totaling $1000 and 
above: Gregg Learned, The Meade Foundation 
  
Sustaining Members: Donations from individuals and organizations totaling 
$500 or more: Richard Rahill, Peter & Carol Robbins, St. Thomas Episcopal 
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Church, Town of Wayne 
  
Supporters: Donations from individuals and organizations totaling $150 and 
above: Joe & Patty Baroody, Larry & June Bates, Robert & Leslie Bayer, Jr., 
Roger Brady, Chemung Canal Trust Company, Donna Chiaramonte, Lee 
Cornaire, Patricia Finnerty, Daniel & Debra McRae, Rhonda Morton, Richard 
Moyle & Lynn Shoemaker, William Plummer, Michael Rumsey, Lillian 
Schattner, Cheryl Slatt, Joseph & Peggy Striano, Randy & Kathy Weidner 
  
Friends: Donations from individuals totaling $50 or more: John & Barbara 
Arnault, Thomas & Carol Bidwell, John & Jan Caputo, Penelope Charlier, Josie 
Ciancaglini, Robert & Mary Dunham, Betty Ellison, William & Marie Francisco, 
Elizabeth Frey, Richard & Judith Gardiner, Norma Georgia, Larry & Arlene 
Gerwig, Stephen & Brandi Graham, James & Laurene Grimes, Gary & Mary 
Ellen Haff, Bernard & Joyce Hosmer, Ronald & Lura Huckabone, Jane 
Jamison, William & Melissa Joint, Kathleen Kent, John & Sally Kersting, Bill & 
Alise Mahr, Robert & Melody Manley, Marc Mason & Lisa Bartlett, Ron & Susie 
Mauro, Andrew & Sharon Mazzella, Jay & Imogene McKendrick, Richard & 
Rosemary Negri, Thomas Newell, Thomas & Barbara O`Brien, Dennis & Mary 
Lou O`Connor, Richard Packer, Daniel Quick, James & Mary Kay Rahmlow, 
Robert & Phyllis Ross, Chris Rusert, Ryan Agency, Theresa Taylor, Patrick 
Tepesch & Kate Paterson, Rolland Thompson, Martha Treichler, Thomas & 
Marion Tunney, Hildreth Volonts, Joyce Wahlig, Ann Weiland, Sue Ann White, 
Graham & Dolores Wightman, Ronald Wilkins, Ronald & Carolyn Wyatt. 
  
Donors: Peter & Kathy Baker, Nancy Beers, Robert & Patricia Beiswenger, 
Bryan Braman, Sharon Brewer, Elliot & Janet Chaffee, Robert & Beth Clark, 
Carolyn Clark, Jon & Alberta Cleveland, Robert & Pam Colomaio, Edward & 
Patricia Crane, Mary Lee Crosby, Kevin & Mary Doran, Paul & Kate Douglas, 
Wilbur & Dawn Dowdle, Lawrence Ebert, Elizabeth Engel, William & Lorna 
Evans, John Flanagan, Rosemarie Fox, Daniel & Debra Hall, Philip Harvey, 
Allan & Maureen Johnson, Nena Kelley, Carol Kemp & Patricia Boone, Terry 
Kessler, Elsie Klein, Bill & Catherine Knobel, Nancy Kull, Joann Laverde, Anna 
Leach, Charles Libordi, Patricia Lodato, Stephan & Regina Moores, Linda Motz, 
Polly Nelson, Betty Nichols, Thomas & Donna Noteware, Paulette O`Donnell, 
Theresa Rucker, Marjorie Shepard, Angelo Siena, Duncan & Audrey 
Springstead, John & Becky Stranges, Gil & Harriet Sweet, Bill & Bonnie Weber, 
Herbert & Anne Zuschin. 
 
 

 

OVER THE TOP!  
2018 HOLIDAY CAMPAIGN AT 100%+!! 

 



Thanks to the 138 donors, the most donors ever recorded in a holiday 
campaign, and the most donations ever in a holiday campaign, $25,111, our 
holiday campaign has closed at slightly over 100% of goal. A huge thank you to 
everyone who contributed to this great success.  
 
 
 

 



 

 



RURAL AGING IN PLACE 
PROJECTS 

 

 
 

 

 

For the past 10 years, SSSF has operated aging in place projects in various 
communities in Steuben County, starting in 2009 in the Township of Pulteney, 
2012 in the Township of Urbana, 2014 in the Townships of Cameron, Jasper, 
Troupsburg and Woodhull, and 2015 in the Township of Wayne. Under those 
projects, we have formed aging in place advisory groups, surveyed each 
township regarding aging in place needs, started newsletters, Bone Builder 
groups, luncheon sites, and in general improved the residents' access to aging 
services, etc. 
 
Recently we became aware of an opportunity to apply for a rural NNORC, a 
Neighborhood Naturally Occurring Retirement Community, and felt that our 
experience in operating these aging in place projects might place us in a 
favorable spot to be awarded a grant from NY State. Our application was 
submitted on February 1st, and we should know by April 1st if we were 
successful in securing the funding. If so, we will create a NNORC in the 
townships of Pulteney, Urbana and Wayne and will incorporate our present 
activities into a model involving a full-time case manager/director and a part 
time Full Circle America coordinator. Our goals will involve further improvement 
of access to services and to improve health outcomes for the older residents of 
the area.  

 

  

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
  
Patty Baroody, John Caputo, Donna Chiaramonte, Pat Finnerty, 
Lois Gyr, Jane Jamison, Andy Mazzella, Peter Robbins, Mary Ann 
Starbuck, Joe Striano and Hildreth Volonts. Ex Officio: Stoner Horey, MD, and Ann 
Weiland. Executive Director, Linda M. Tetor.  

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

  

 

Contact Us 

  

 

 607-664-2298  
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